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    Thursday 05th October 2017
	Dear Parents,

On the week beginning 16th October we will be holding Parent Teacher interviews. There will be sign-up sheets on your child’s class door. If you cannot make an available time slot, please speak to your teacher to arrange a mutually suitable time. 

At school, we have been trialling the mile a day with all classes, which has been working really well. The aim of a mile a day is to raise the fitness and well-being of all the children. The staff also have to do it!   The mile a day is as many times around the school field and Key Stage 2 playground as possible in 15 mins. A mile is approximately 5 full laps. It should either be run, jogged or walked at a fast pace so that the persons heart rate is raised. It has been great to see the progress the different children have made. Many are now able to run a full lap! 

In the week beginning the 16th October we will be celebrating and learning about different aspects of black history. We are very excited to welcome the Mighty Zulu Nation Theatre Company. They will be coming into school and performing and working with the children on the Monday 16th October. We will also be visited by a company called African Stories on Thursday 19th October. Both companies will be working with the children to teach them a mixture of dance, singing and storytelling. 

Next week is walk to school week. If you can please encourage your child to walk, cycle or scoot to school! It could be that (if you live further than some people) you park your car a short distance away and walk from there.  Each class will be recording how many children are walking to school and there will be a prize for the best class! 

Year 3 are looking for a parent or grandparent who would be interested in spending a little bit of time reading with the children. If you feel you could offer any time, please get in touch. 

DATES TO REMEMBER

· 6th October – Portrait photos.

· Week beginning 16th October – Parent Teacher Interviews

· 20th October – Inset day. The school is closed to the children. 

Have a lovely weekend with your families.

Mr. Burbank




PAs this week were Angel and Amber. Thank you for your help.  

On Friday 22nd September we took our largest team so far to the Wantage cross country Competition. It was fantastic to have so many excited and determined children with us. All the children were amazing - trying their very best to run as fast and far as they could. Well done everyone you made your teachers proud and should be proud yourselves!

A special congratulations to our 3/4 boys A team who came second over all and our 5/6 boys team who came 3rd. Both teams will be going on to compete in the next stage.

Another special well done to the children who earned top ten positions competing against all
the other schools in Wantage and the surrounding area.

Evie 1st

Jake 3rd

Ronnie 4th

Dylan 2nd

Zak 8th
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CLASS NEWS
 Year F  In Foundation this week the children have enjoyed learning their new sounds, I and
              N. They are becoming really confident with the sounds they have already covered 
              and this week had a go at sorting classroom objects into starting with a /s/ and not 
              starting with a /s/.  During maths this week we have started to count to 50! The 
              children are doing a great job using their fingers to help them count. We have also 
              looked at different ways to greet people in music and learnt a new song ‘how do 
              you do?’. 

 Year 1  In English we have been learning to become storytellers – ask us to tell you the

              story we have learnt!  In maths we have been looking at parts and wholes. 
Year 2  In Year 2 we have enjoyed writing list poems about Indian animals. We have
              worked really hard on including nouns, verbs and adjectives in our poems to add
              interest and description. In art we have looked at Indian Rangoli patterns and 
              Indian pattern printing. We have started designing our own patterns and prints
              which we have really enjoyed. 

 Year 3  In Year 3 we have been looking at The Egyptian Cinderella.  We changed the story 

              by asking ‘What if?’ and created our own drama performances.  In maths we have 

              been finding number bonds to 10 and 100.
 Year 4  This week Year 4 enjoyed visiting Letcombe Brook.  We measured the river and identified some creatures found in it, including some rather large American Crayfish!  In maths this week we have been looking at rounding numbers to the nearest 10, 100 and 1000.
 Year 5   Year 5 have been researching hidden tribes in the Amazon rainforest and producing freeze frames about how they might feel when they are discovered by the outside world in preparation for their diary writing. In maths we have continued to look at place value including negative numbers! 

 Year 6   This week we have been using descriptive features to write poems about Dunkirk.
               In maths we have been adding and subtracting. In DT we used joining techniques 
               to create Morrison shelters ready to be tested for their strength.
Soaring High
This week the following children have earned “Soaring High”:

Year F  Lucas for your brilliant discussion during our guided reading session about the
             story and the characters. It was lovely to hear you link the different parts of the
             story to your adventures at home.  

             Annabelle for your amazing perseverance with the golden mile. Every day you get
             out there and just start running, I love to see your smiley face run passed me. It is
             clear how proud you are each day when you managed an extra lap.   

Year 1  Harry for great teamwork and always contributing well in class.  Shona for

             showing great confidence when sorting and classifying materials by their 

             properties in science.
Year 2  Gwyn for using excellent verbs and adjectives in your poetry writing. Your poem 
             was so descriptive and a joy to read. Well done!  Angel for working so hard in
             maths to find number facts and to remember these by heart. You have really
             persevered this week, well done! 

Year 3  Omar and Hallie have both been determined this week to have a go and answer

             tricky questions.  They’ve persevered even if they were unsure. 
Year 4  All of Year 4 for excellent behaviour on our trip to Letcombe Brook this week.  I 
             was really proud of you all!
Year 5  Jess for showing great confidence when explaining and reasoning about maths 
             problems.  Santi for starting to develop more pride in the quality of the work that 
             he produces. 

Year 6  Jake G for amazing writing this week. He used a lot of perseverance to write
             some fantastic sentences.  Sophia, her confidence is growing a lot more and she
             is starting to put her hand up to share her brilliant ideas with others in lessons.

Well done everyone!
Tidy Tiger

This week Tidy Tiger goes to Year 1 for having the tidiest room. Well done! 
Attendance Ted

Attendance Ted was awarded to Year 1 for having the best attendance last week, they will be looking after Attendance Ted next week.  Well done Year 1!
The FOS Halloween Disco is nearly upon us!  We hope to see you there next Friday (13th Oct 6:30 – 8:30pm). Tickets MUST be purchased in advance and will be available in the hall on Tues 10th and Wed 11th (8:30 – 9:00am) £1 per person, strictly subject to availability. We are expecting a sell-out event, don’t miss out! As usual, all children must be accompanied by an adult. If you do not come into school at drop off time or if your child attends breakfast club you can still purchase tickets on Tues 10th and Wed 11th by sending the correct money in a sealed envelope – please ensure it has the child’s name and disco tickets written on it.

School Uniform
If you need new uniform please order online or by telephone.  The website is pmgschoolwear.co.uk and the order line is 0800 4046644.

Book bags and PE bags are also available to be purchased from pmgschoolwear.










